ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Syd Turner Community Room,
Ordsall Neighbourhood Office,
Robert Hall Street,
Salford.

3rd July, 2007

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Community Representatives


Gary Angold - Grain Wharf Management Committee



Syd Cauldwell - Queen Alexandra Close



Yan Nin Cockayne - Local Resident



Ann Cosgrove - Nursery Street TARA



Jim Doyle - North East Ordsall



E.D. Down - Thorn Court Residents’ Association in Pendleton



Walter Greenhalgh - Ordsall Hall/St. Clements 



Leslie Holmes - New Barracks Co-operative



David McElvey - GP



Anne Marsh - SARA 



Rachel Ross - St. Clements Church



Mike Scantlebury - New Barracks TNC



Bill Smid - Salford Men’s Action Group



Jane Wood - Salford LRDS 



Ward Councillors


Councillor Gina Loveday - Langworthy Ward



Councillors Alan Clague, Peter Dobbs, Tony Harold - Ordsall Ward

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Steven Coen - Parliamentary Officer for Hazel Blears MP 



Steven Lee - Urban Vision



Caroline Mean - Salford Heritage Services



Denise Millward - Salford Youth Service



Susan Puffett - Community Safety Unit



Robert Smith - Urban Vision



John Sculley - Salford City Council



Ross Spanner - Neighbourhood Manager 



Malcolm Sykes - Area Co-ordinator 



Sam Tindale - PAAP



Members of the Ordsall A cappella  Singers attended by invitation


 fillin "line 1" 
21.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Salmon and Warmisham and Jackie Ashley, Max Brown, Melvin Cook, Jonathan Dale, Ejay Whitehead and Les Willis.

22.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th May, 2007, were approved as a correct record.

23.
ELECTION OF THE DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Ann Cosgrove be elected Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the 2007/08 municipal year.

24.
TRAFFIC RESTRICTION SIGNS ON BELVEDERE ROAD

(Previous Minute 8 - 8th May, 2007)


The Area Co-ordinator reported that the concerns about drivers ignoring the traffic restriction signs on Belvedere Road had been referred to the Enforcement Unit.

25.
QUALITY OF TELEVISION RECEPTION IN THE ORDSALL AREA

(Previous Minute 10 - 8th May, 2007)


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that contact had been made with the local developer about the difficulties regarding the quality of television reception in the Ordsall area and Members agreed that the matter should be raised at the Ordsall Community Forum to allow full discussion.

26.
FRIENDS OF ORDSALL PARK 

(Previous Minute 12 - 8th May, 2007)


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Development Officer in the Environmental Services Directorate would soon be organising the initial meeting of Friends of Ordsall Park and all expressions of interest would be communicated to him.  The extent to which the proposed District Park might be used as playing fields for the City Academy was again raised and it was agreed that this matter should be referred to the Ordsall Community Forum for a full discussion.

27.
DVD ON MISUSE OF FIRE HYDRANTS

(Previous Minute 13 - 8th May, 2007)


Representatives of the Community Groups which had borrowed and watched the DVD on the misuse of fire hydrants suggested that it should be screened on the television system at Salford Shopping City.  

28.
IRWELL CITY PARK

(Previous Minute 20 - 8th May, 2007)


The Area Co-ordinator confirmed that the bid for funding for the development of the Irwell City Park had been submitted on 31st May, 2007, and that the support of the Community Committee had been recorded in the bid.

29.
COMMUNITY SAFETY UNIT

Susan Puffett reported on the development of the Community Safety Unit and on the activities of the Unit.  Efforts were being made to reduce car crime in the neighbourhood by establishing alternative car parking around the Trinity area.  A number of projects had been developed.  There were currently 28 volunteers who had been trained to be mentors to offenders.  As a consequence of being moved away from the area prisoners could lose touch with their families and the Unit worked with families and employers to retain contact and secure employment upon release.  The Unit sought to reduce the incidence of re- offending by helping to secure employment and, if requested, residence in the area from which the offenders originated.

A number of Members felt that greater sympathy should be shown to the victims of crime who might object to people who had offended against them being returned to their neighbourhood.  Members did not feel it was appropriate for the Victims Liaison Officer to try and resolve this situation by offering to relocate the victims.  Ms. Puffett reminded Members of the cost to the community of keeping offenders in prison and of the benefits of their successful reintegration into the community.

Members discussed the benefits of the Payback Scheme whereby offenders performed unpaid community work and agreed that a limitation was the lack of funds to expand the service to meet demand. 

( Further details of  the services for Victims and Witnesses are appended to the minutes of the meeting ) 
30.
ORDSALL DEVELOPMENT TRUST

Mike Scantlebury referred to Development Trusts which had been established in other parts of the City with similar features to Ordsall.  He outlined the characteristics of the proposed Ordsall  Development Trust, including a board made up of local residents, and set out the steps and costs involved in its establishment.  Initial funding had been secured from the Community Committee and Salford LIDS had set up a website (www.ordsalltrust.com) to generate interest and was now working towards organising an initial meeting at which Members might be drawn.  Mr. Scantlebury proposed that the Development Trust would provide regular feedback to the Community Committee and other relevant groups and should be a standard agenda item.

Members expressed some confusion as to the role of, and need for, the Development Trust pointing out that it might duplicate the work of the Ordsall Community Forum or the Community Committee.  Mr. Scantlebury suggested that the latter did not act on behalf of the whole of the Ordsall Community and that the former could not offer a united approach as it took account of development concerns.  He encouraged Members to take part in the initial meeting to be held at 2.00 p.m. on 16th July, 2007, at the Ordsall Neighbourhood Office, and raise any concerns or questions and emphasised the need to start work on the development of the Trust rather than wait until there was a need for such a body.  Reference was made to the resources which were made available to the community at the Development Trusts in Broughton and Langworthy.


There remained some concerns about the proposal.  Members were surprised to learn that changes to the rules for European funding would prevent smaller groups from submitting applications and that the Development Trust could fulfil the role of a consortium through which all applications could be channelled.

The Community Committee felt that the establishment of the Development Trust should not be rushed and agreed that the proposal should be discussed in depth at the Ordsall Community Forum.

31.
ORDSALL HALL - UPDATE ON THE HERITAGE LOTTERY FUND APPLICATION

Caroline Mean and John Sculley reported that the first stage of the application for funding to redevelop Ordsall Hall had been successful and that £177,000 had been awarded.  The funds would be utilised to develop the second stage of the bid.  The process would take approximately 12 to 13 months.  The deadline for detailed design work was February, 2008.  A final decision on the funding would be made in June, 2008, and, if successful, would result in building works commencing (and the Hall temporarily closing) in Easter 2009.  The building programme would in itself be a learning opportunity and involve training for young people and adults.  The renovated Hall would reopen in Easter 2011 and an enhanced school programme commence in September, 2011.

Ordsall Hall had been maintained in the past but not always in a sympathetic manner so some of the works did not suit the building.  The new project would restore the Hall to the standards of a 21st century attraction whilst conserving those features - such as domestic dwellings - of which the Hall had the only examples in the North West.  The project would involve installing access for disabled people and landscaping the grounds and should enable 95% of the building to be opened to the public.  The success of the Salford Advertiser and the Friends of Salford Museum in raising awareness of the situation at Ordsall Hall was acknowledged and it was pointed out that, although funding had been earmarked, it would be necessary to raise matching funds amounting to £900,000.  Members raised a number of questions to which responses were made:
· The pottery classes which were open to young groups took place in a part of the Hall which would be replaced.  It would not be possible - due to the risk of fire - to continue these popular classes in the renovated Hall but efforts were being made to secure a new venue.

· It would not be viable to expose the limited remains of the gatehouse or chapel but the new Hall would offer an interpretation of these features.  An organised dig at the Hall would be held in the next fortnight.  

32.
CYCLE ORDSALL 

David McElvey outlined proposals for Cycle Ordsall.  It was anticipated that current and forthcoming developments in the area would encroach upon opportunities for cycling.  He listed the benefits of cycling and pointed out local obstacles such as the river and busy roads.  Cycle Ordsall proposed that cycling could be encouraged by providing better security, such as stands and storage facilities, in new developments, using the mini sweeper to clean the cycle routes and greater promotion.  Members shared their experiences of problems such as vehicles using Middlewood Street parking on the cycle lane.

The proposals had received the support of the Cycling Forum, the Ordsall Development Forum and the Sustainable Transport Group.  The housing developer had listened to, but not commented upon, the proposals.


RESOLVED:
THAT the support of the Committee for Cycle Ordsall be recorded.  

33.
PENDLETON AREA ACTION PLAN - PREFERRED OPTIONS

Sam Tindale reported that the Pendleton Team were currently seeking views on three preferred options for alternative approaches to the regeneration of the area.  A six week consultation period had commenced on 15th June, 2007, and a full draft was to be developed from the feedback on the options. In June 2008, the draft Area Action Plan

( APP ) would be consulted upon before the public examination. The AAP would then be finalised and adopted in November, 2009, with a view to work commencing in 2010.


Ann Cosgrove expressed disgust that the three options did not allow for the refurbishment of the flats in Nursery Street even though an assurance had been given that this option would be included.  She asked the area to which any current resident might be moved and pointed out also the cost of employing  consultants when their work was, apparently, not used.  Ms. Tindale explained that there was scope for alternatives to the preferred options and encouraged Members to submit any such comments.  She emphasised that the purpose of the regeneration was to increase the population and that transferring residents out of the area would not be considered unless it was the preferred choice of  individuals . She  added that the work undertaken from the consultants in the early stages had been used to develop the Issues and Options report in 2006 and this in turn used to develop the Preferred Options.


Even though given an assurance that an environmental study of the likely effect of the extra population would be part of the evidence base a number of Members remained sceptical.  They claimed that such action had not been taken as part of the Ordsall regeneration and that the proposed link road from Churchill Way to the Crescent would have an adverse impact upon the residents of the flats around the precinct.


In response to comments about the time for consultation in comparison with that allowed for analysing the responses, Ms. Tindale explained that the deadline had been set by H.M. Government and that time had to be allowed to assess the alternatives put forward as well as the comments on the preferred options.  Direct contact had been made with residents’ groups around the precinct and presentations had been made at venues such as bingo halls and Buile Hill Park. Over 30 events had been organised to help maximise the response and to encourage comments from the residents in Pendleton within the six week period.

34.
THE ORDSALL A CAPPELLA SINGERS

The Ordsall A cappella  Singers gave Members a presentation from their repertoire which was very much appreciated.  

35.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL PROGRAMME 

Steven Lee submitted a report outlining the contents of the various parts of the Highway Programme and the schemes which were to be undertaken in the Ordsall/Langworthy area under each section.

The capital budget was intended to secure improvements to assets apart from essential maintenance the Council gave priority to road safety measures and sustainable transport initiatives.  Local schemes which were to be included in the 2007/08 Capital Budget were:

· Trafford Road/Quays junction signals - improvements to traffic flow in the vicinity of Tesco Metro

· East Ordsall Lane bridge widening - a contribution to the widening of the bridge in order to enable it to accommodate cycle facilities and wider footpaths


In 2006/07 a budget of £100,000 had been devolved to the Community Committee and the report included an assessment of progress on the schemes which the Committee at their meetings on 5th September, 2006, and 6th March, 2007, had agreed should be funded under this budget:
· Traffic restraint measures on Fitzwarren street

· HGV signage to Salford Shopping City 

· HGV weight restriction measures 

· Puffin crossing on Ordsall Lane 


It was noted that the works on the puffin crossing had been delayed due to a discovery of a large number of shallow services and that investigations regarding the ownership were now underway.  It was confirmed that the funds allocated for this project would be carried forward.


It was suggested that the traffic restraint measures on Fitzwarren Street were not adequate and that a double set of bollards was required.  Mr. Lee agreed to see if an amendment was necessary.


Mr. Lee acknowledged the point that pavements were often damaged by vehicles involved in building works and confirmed that the cost of such damage would be attributed to the developer wherever possible.  Efforts were being made to ensure that developers gave notice of the commencement  of their works.


Mr. Lee agreed to discuss with a Member concerns that an access/exit route had been provided on Craven Drive although one was not shown on the plans.

It was reported that in 2007/08 a budget of £100,000 would again be devolved to the Community Committee for highway schemes.  


The report set out progress in the renewal of damaged and worn pavements and carriageways in the area and indicated that the priority assigned to reducing claims for tripping had resulted in the footway works being ahead of schedule whilst those to carriageways had fallen behind.


Details were given of the type of works which could be undertaken under the revenue budget.  The report indicated that a revenue budget of £10,000 was to be devolved to the Community Committee in 2007/08 to remediate local concerns that fell into these categories of work. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and that Mr. Spanner and Mr. Smith liaise with a view to establishing a sub-group which could develop a list of projects to be financed under the Capital and Revenue Budgets in 2007/08 for submission to the September meeting of the Committee.

36.
ORDSALL/LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN (CAP) 2008

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a form intended to allow Members to submit suggestions for the CAP in 2008 and agreed to report back with a draft CAP to the September meeting of the Committee.

37.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group made at their meetings on 30th May and 27th June, 2007, and (b) the financial position statements as at 21st May and 15th June, 2007.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meetings on 30th May and 27th June, 2007, in respect of the applications from the following groups be endorsed:


(a)
Sun Style Tai Chi

(b)
Alzheimer’s  Society 


(c)
Thorn Court Apartments Residents’ Association


(d)
Victim Support and Witness Service


(e)
New Barracks Tenants Management Committee


(f)
Dominion Morris Dancing 


(g)
Chandos Bowling Club


(h)
Ordsall and Langworthy Neighbourhood Team

(i)
Child Action North West - Dirt Bike Project


(j)
Nursery Street Children and Young People 


(k)
Ordsall Community Café 


(l)
Ken Yu Kai Karate 


(m)
Dreamscheme (New Barracks) 


(n)
St. Clements Church PPC


(o)
New Barracks Tenants Management Committee
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(2) THAT the action of the Budget Sub-Group, in accordance with the authority delegated in Minute 18 of 8th May, 2007, in confirming their original decision to pay a grant of no more than £3,000 to the Salford Lads Club to organise exhibitions, be noted.




(3) THAT the financial position statement as at 21st May and 15th June, 2007, be noted.

38.
SEEDLEY AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY FORUM 

The Neighbourhood Manager tabled a report setting out (a) the role of the Seedley and Langworthy Community Forum which, it was proposed, be established to succeed the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board and continue the work of the latter in involving the community in the regeneration of the area, (b) the conditions upon which the Partnership Board had agreed a Community Forum could be established and (c) the suggested membership of the Forum and its relationship with other community initiatives.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the establishment of a Seedley and Langworthy Community Forum as a successor for the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board be approved and that efforts be made to ensure that the Community Committee is given regular feedback on the activities of the Forum.

39.
ST. CLEMENTS CHURCH, ORDSALL

Rachel Ross reported that (a) the Heritage Lottery Fund had awarded £182,000 towards the restoration of St. Clements Church, (b) the developments in Ordsall had been one of the factors which attracted English Heritage and (c) the church would host the healthy eating programme for six weeks whilst the Community Café was shut.


She reported also that this would be the final meeting of the Committee which she would attend prior to leaving the area and the Community Committee applauded the achievements of Ms. Ross during her time at St. Clements.

40.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

Members raised a number of issues of concern to the community:

· Fly tipping on Robert Hall Street - Mr. Spanner agreed to raised with Housing Services the possibility of taking action under the tenancy agreement to deal with tenants who fly tipped on Robert Hall Street and reminded Members that a prosecution had been made in respect of fly tipping on Nursery Street.
· Concern was expressed about the number of unmuzzled pit bull dogs on the Ordsall estate and Mr. Spanner agreed to look into appropriate courses  of action if Members could give specific details.

41.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The Committee was given details of, and noted, the following:

· That a DVD on the recent showcase event was available for borrowing by local groups.
· The minutes of the Ordsall Community Forum held on 17th April, 2007, incorporating the Ordsall development framework.
· Members were given details  of, and invited to comment on , the new Police patrol areas which had been established for the area. 

42.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 4th September, 2007.

Appendix : Services for Victims and Witnesses
The Unit has three operational teams to help achieve the work. 

 The Anti Social Behaviour Team is currently part of New Prospect Housing based in the Community Safety Unit and are responsible for providing specialist advice in consultation with the Council’s Legal Team and proactive support to tenants, residents and front line staff dealing with complaints with a wide range of interventions. Referrals: from Housing Teams, Nuisance Link , Registered Social Landlords and various other agencies.  
Contact   0161 793 2436
The Nuisance Link team work with complainants to investigate cases of anti-social behaviour and implement interventions to prevent further incidents.  Contact the team on 0161 793 3300.

Referral: by national Respect actionline, phone or on line reporting system, self referral or by any agency.
Witness Outreach is based in the Community Safety Unit, Elmstead House, 143 Partington Lane, Swinton, M27 0SS, Contact – Dave Walmsley 793 3580 or Judy Shorrocks 793 3582.( specialist children’s worker)

Referral: by phone, the Police or other agencies any witness that has been intimidated or harassed, or potential witness.

Service: to give practical support to potential witnesses and witnesses of crime and Anti-social behaviour within the community. Support can include giving practical support and working with partner agencies to provide services, especially in the cases of threatened or intimidated witnesses.   Raising awareness of the criminal justice system and building confidence in the community, schools and with local groups IN Salford.

Witness Care Unit based at Swinton Police station, Chorley road.

Referral:  will pick up the case from point of charge, up to the end of a case and beyond if support is needed. Providing information about the case and referring to relevant agencies for additional support. 

Victim Support & Witness Services, 153-157 Chorley Road, Swinton, Manchester, M27 4AE Phone witness service on 7270230.

Referral: from Police, other agencies and self. 

Victim Support Provide: Emotional support and, practical help to people that have experienced a crime, their family and friends. Volunteers are trained to ensure the welfare of victims and can help them in completing insurance or compensation forms. 

The Witness Service helps victims and witnesses and family familiarise themselves with the court and procedures.  Also give emotional support in dealing with the impact of crime. Have a separate service for young people 5-17 years old.

Victim Liaison Officer based with the Youth Offending Service (YOS), 10/12, Encome Lane, Salford.  Contact – Pauline Copland on: 0161 607 1900.

Referral:  from other YOS members, any victim of crime of which the perpetrator was a young person aged between 10 – 17 years of age.

Services: to make contact and find out the impact of the crime, keep them up to date with any court action and restorative justice or mediation. 
Refugee Action provides: advice, information and support to asylum seekers and refugees. 

The Racial Harassment Prevention Project is based in Salford and aims to increase both refugees' bridges to other communities and their links to institutions, specifically around reporting incidents of racial harassment. Contact mathide Vautier  0161 2331431

Community liaison unit Salford police division: work with the community and BME groups to raise the awareness of hate crime and discrimination. Contact the Community & Race Relations Officer on 0161 856 5139.

Women's Aid:  provide support and emergency accommodation for women's and their children under 16 in the city. Referral: self or any agency 0161 736 0737.

IDAAS (independent domestic abuse advocacy service)  Provides a service to victims of domestic abuse that are at high risk of violence, based on risk assessment. For referrals from Agencies please ring 793 3623/3581.
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTE OF THE ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE HELD ON 3RD JULY , 2007 DECISIONS BASED UPON THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE   ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY  BUDGET GROUP 27th JUNE 2007 



		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		WARD

		BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Sun Style Tai Chi


Deferred – Query monthly subscriptions of £60, is this per person?


 This is a total from the group and not per person

		£473

		Insurance, Tutors, Room Hire & Equipment




		Approved


£473

		

		CHWBF

		



		2. Child Action North West – Dirt Bike Project


Deferred – See comments on front of application form

		£3500

		Dirt Bike Project




		Approved


£3000.00




		Ordsall/Langworthy

		Part CHWBF

(see Ross and E.J. Whitehead)

		Can certificates be awarded at Community Committee?



		3. Nursery Street Children & Young People

		£500

		Playscheme

		Approved

£500.00

		Langworthy

		

		



		4. Ordsall Community Café



		£572.46

		Radio Hire

		Approved

£282.00



		Ordsall

		

		1 year funding pending establishment of new monitoring station. See Ross Spanner 



		5. Ken Yu Kai    Karate



		£1105.92

		Use Of School

		Approved

£1105.92

		Langworthy

		

		





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		WARD

		BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		6. Dreamscheme (New Barracks)

		£1000.00

		Artist Fees & Materials




		Approved

£1000.00

		Ordsall

		

		Full itemised quotes for future applications please



		7. St Clements Church PPC

		£1830.00

		Artist Fees & Materials




		Approved

£1830.00

		Ordsall

		

		As above



		8. New Barracks TMC

		£2000.00

		Street Performers, Bands & PA System




		Approved


£500.00

		Ordsall

		

		Constitution not for any specific item.



		

		

		

		

		

		

		





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE ORDSALL /LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ON 3RD JULY , 2007: DECISIONS BASED UPON 

RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY BUDGET GROUP HELD ON  30th MAY 2007  



		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		WARD

		BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Sun Style Tai Chi


Deferred - No PCT links. Classes held at Langworthy Cornerstone

		£473

		Insurance, Tutors, Room Hire & Equipment




		Defer

		

		

		Clarification of monthly membership fees, is it £60 per person per month.



		2. Alzheimer’s Society




		£160

		Set up Costs

		Approved £160

		Ordsall & Langworthy

		

		



		3. Thorn Court Apts Residents Association


Community Health & Wellbeing Fund

		£250

		Gym Instructors




		Approved £250

		Community Health & Wellbeing

		

		



		4. Victim Support & Witness Service

		£350

		Thank you Event



		Approved £350

		Ordsall & Langworthy

		

		



		5. New Barracks 


     TMC

		£500

		Playscheme



		Approved £500

		Ordsall

		

		





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		WARD

		BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		6. Dominion Morris Dancing

		£550

		Use of School



		Approved £550

		Langworthy

		

		



		7. Chandos Bowling Club

		£1290.68

		Spiking Machine



		Refused

		

		

		Group doesn’t feel able to give community funds to private club.



		8. Ordsall & Langworthy NH Team

		£1815

		Newsletters



		Approved

		Ordsall & Langworthy

		

		



		9. Child Action North West – Dirt Bike Project

		£3500

		Dirt Bike Project



		Deferred

		

		

		Where will the 10 young people be recruited from? Will it be boys and girls? What is the criteria to get on the course?



		10. Salford Lads Club 

		£5,186.94

		To organise exhibitions 

		In accordance with the authority delegated at the Community Committee on 8th May , 2007, the Sub Group confirmed their original decision of a grant of no more than £3,000

		

		

		





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION



